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Fluxys Belgium, Creos Luxembourg (Luxembourgish TSO) and their respective regulator, ILR (“Institut 

Luxembourgeois de Régulation”) and CREG (“Commission pour la Régulation de l’Electricité et du 

Gaz”), have been working together in order to integrate their national H-gas markets as of 1 October 

2015.  

In order to finalize the transfer of the balancing responsibilities from Fluxys Belgium to Balansys, 

Fluxys Belgium is consulting the market on its regulatory documents for transmission services. The 

consulted documents are based on the latest version approved by the CREG on 17 July 2017 and 

include the following changes: 

1. Stripping of the Standard Transmission Agreement, Access Code for Transmission and 

Transmission Programme to no longer include the balancing activity. 

2. Alignment between the Standard Transmission Agreement and the Balancing Agreement as 

recently consulted by Balansys from 8 June to 10 July 2017. The Balancing Agreement can 

be found on www.balansys.eu. The alignment covers in particular the relationship between 

the agreements in case of payment default – or anticipation thereof - and relating potential 

suspension of rights. 

3. Correction of material errors and suggestions made by CREG and market parties since the 

previous market consultation. 

 


